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Counsellor’s Corner 
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Season's Greetings to The Citadel Community: 

 

I wish to send warm wishes your way, whatever or however you celebrate the season or 

break from the usual routine. This time of the year can bring up feelings of joy, fulfill-

ment and gratitude. It can also bring up feelings of overwhelm, loneliness, and sad-

ness. All of these feelings are valid, and I hope you can find points, however small, of 

connection, joy, rest, or peace over the break. For families that have great accomplish-

ments or celebrations to reflect on from 2024, congrats to you, and for those that have 

struggled or are grieving, we are all thinking of you. 

 

It's been such a fun and rewarding first term with the Citadel students, I'm looking 

forward to what 2025 will bring,  

Warmly 

 

Cathy Pitman 

École Citadel Middle School Counsellor 

Citadel Food Drive 

Thanks so much to our École Citadel community for their 

contributions to the virtual food drive. We raised almost 

$1500 in support of the SHARE food bank, which serves 

people in our community. A snowflake for each contribution 

has been placed in the window decoration in the front foyer. 

Your support did not go unnoticed. 
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Forest Community 

Division 1 and 2 had a great time learning about Different Winter Celebrations around 

the world.  Students created power point presentations and presented them to the 

class.  One of the highlights was learning all about the different traditions and cuisines 

during festive times. They have also learned about various constellations and listened to 

First Nations legends that go along with some of our constellations.  The winter door 

decorating is underway, and the students are very serious about it.  What creative ideas 

they all have!   

 

Division 3 and 4 have been learning about the 5 Themes of Geography in Social Stud-

ies.  We applied this concept to the original 1939 movie, The Wizard of Oz, and then 

made our own OZ maps to show our understanding of Place, Movement, Region, Hu-

man and Environmental Interaction and Location.  These maps were creative and visu-

al!  To celebrate our learning and the end of the term, we then went on a Field Trip to the 

Movies and Bowling with the other grade 7/8 classes in the school.  The movie we saw 

was the new film adaptation of Wicked which tied in with the world of Oz and our ex-
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River Community 

Dear River Community Families, 

As we approach the holiday break, we're excited to share all the wonderful activi-

ties that have taken place in divisions 16, 17, and 18 this month. It's been a busy, 

creative, and festive time of learning and celebration! 

To celebrate the end of National Novel Writing Month (NaNoWriMo), we hosted a 

Thank Goodness It’s Over (TGIO) party with the entire River Community. It was a 

fantastic time to enjoy some well-deserved snacks and celebrate our hard work. All 

three classes have also started discussions on safety in Outdoor Education. We’ve 

been teaching students the essential skills for exploring nature, emphasizing the 

importance of being prepared and staying safe in the great outdoors. 

 

Divisions 16 and 17:  

In Language Arts, we finished studying literary devices in Harry Potter, exploring 

themes like symbolism, foreshadowing, and metaphors. To show our artistic sides 

and holiday spirit, students wrapped up their study of Harry Potter by incorporat-

ing elements from the novel into a fun holiday door decorating activity. PERO 

brought color to the classroom with a line art project using the contrast of warm 

and cool colors.  

In Science, we began an exciting new unit on the human body, studying systems 

like the excretory system, reproductive system, nervous system, and endocrine/

hormonal system. This unit will continue in the new year and allow opportunities 

for individual research. Our Social Studies focus this month has been on climate 

and extreme environments. We’ve begun to explore how different climates impact 

the people who live there. 
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Division 18: 

In Science, we’ve dived into the fascinating world of chemistry. Students have explored 

solutions by creating crystallized Christmas ornaments and rock candy. They’ve inves-

tigated chemical and physical changes through hands-on experiments, studied mass 

and volume relationships, and solved a density mystery lab, identifying unknown items 

using density and qualitative properties. In another activity, students analyzed mystery 

powders, identifying substances through their physical and chemical reactions—

engaging curiosity and scientific inquiry. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



In Math, we’ve been working with fractions and developing complex challenge 

board questions to deepen understanding and problem-solving skills. In So-

cial Studies, we’ve begun our exploration of Law and Governance with the 

valuable guidance of an Indigenous Knowledge Keeper, enriching our under-

standing of governance systems through diverse perspectives. 



 

Finally, our students are busily preparing their applications to programs of choice, 

honing their academic writing skills to craft compelling essays and submissions. 

 

Looking ahead, we are excited for more hands-on learning and creative projects as 

we head into the new year. Thank you for your continued support. Wishing you all 

a joyful and restful holiday season! 

 

Warm regards, 

Christina Cameron, Tracey Fenton, Pam Hughes, and Mackenzie Wallace 

Grade 6/7/8 River Community (MACC) Teachers 



 

Upcoming Hot Lunches 

Wednesday February 12, 2024-Subway 

Wednesday April 9, 2024-Subway 

 

The “Citadel PAC” Facebook page  

is up and running.   

Please LIKE us, so you can be kept informed.   

Facebook page is:   

https://www.facebook.com/Citadel-PAC-

1153379771500483/  

 

New PAC email address  

citdelmiddlePAC@gmail.com 

Parent Advisory Committee   

https://www.facebook.com/Citadel-PAC-1153379771500483/
https://www.facebook.com/Citadel-PAC-1153379771500483/


On the Calendar 

Schools Close for Winter Break Friday Dec 20th to Friday January 3rd 

Schools re-open after Winter Break Monday January 6th  

Programs of Choice applications 
On-Line Applications open Thursday, January 9th at 9am  

On-Line Applications close Wednesday, January 15th at 4pm  

Grade 8 tours of Secondary Schools Friday January 24th  

Cross Catchment applications February 7th (9am) to February 12th (4pm) 

BC Family Day Monday February 17th 

Non-Instructional Day-District Pro-D Friday February 28th 

Spring Vacation Monday March 17 to Friday March 28th 

Schools re-open after Spring Vacation Monday March 31st 

Good Friday Friday April 18th 

Easter Monday Monday April 21st 




